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To:  Healthwatch Surrey Board 

From: Kate Scribbins, CEO  

Date:  April 2023 

 

CEO’s report on local Healthwatch contract 

Summary of the last quarter Q4: January to March 2023 
 
 

Highlights 
We’ve been out and about talking to various groups who might not otherwise have their voices and 

experiences of our health and care system heard – including people attending food banks, warm 

hubs, family centres, and hubs for Ukrainians.  We’ve been able to provide lots of useful signposting 

to local services as part of this engagement – and, as ever, we have shared any themes back with 

providers to help improve services and communication. 

This quarter we have been developing our Local Healthwatch Advisory Group, made up of local 

people who help advise our Board on how we set our priorities and discharge our local Healthwatch 

duties and powers. We’ve involved our volunteers in helping us define our priorities for the year 

ahead.  We will shortly be recruiting to involve more local people in our decision-making. 

We have awarded small grants through our Community Cash Fund to 8 community organisations 

with a focus on young people’s wellbeing, and we are looking forward to working with them all in 

the coming year. 

We’ve been actively following up on our report on the learnings from our Independent NHS 

Complaints Advocacy service, and are pleased that some providers are now giving the service a 

higher profile on their websites. 

We have published a new report on neurodiversity – taking an in-depth look at experiences shared 

with us by parents, children, and young people who are waiting for, or who have received, a formal 

diagnosis of Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD), Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder (ADHD), or 

other conditions relating to neurodiversity.  We were particularly interested to find out what it 

meant to families to have a formal diagnosis.  We will be sharing our recommendations widely 

around the system in the coming quarter. 

Challenges 
Our top challenge remains how to ensure we have influence both at place and system-wide, in 

Surrey Heartlands and Frimley ICSs, given the breadth of coverage that involves.   We have been 

particularly focussing on how to ensure that in addition to sharing our insight, there is commitment 

to act on it by those we share it with. 
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End of year performance on KPIs 
As we reach the end of the financial year, we have exceeded our annual KPI targets in terms of the 

number of people we have reached, the outcomes we’ve achieved as a result, and the number of 

reports we’ve published.  The two areas where we have not met our KPIs are: 

1) the number of people who have been supported to take a case forward by our IHCA service 

(although the number of people who’ve contacted the service and been provided with 

information is higher this year than last year); and  

2) the number of new volunteers we’ve recruited (we are aware that volunteer recruitment is 

problematic across the third sector post-covid). 

 

Finances: Q4 

 

SCC HEALTHWATCH CONTRACT Expenditure to  

Category Mar-23 

Core Staffing Costs £388,045 

Direct Delivery Costs £61,314 

CIC Costs £51,102 

Health Complaints Advocacy £92,864 

Help Desk £15,041 

TOTAL  £608,367 

 

KPIs: Q4 
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